
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

December 15, 2023 
Via Electronic Mail Only 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
RE:  Docket No. DE 23-091, Public Service Company of New Hampshire, d/b/a 

Eversource Energy, Petition for Adjustment to Stranded Cost Recovery Charge 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

Enclosed for filing with the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (the 
“Commission”) on behalf of Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource 
Energy (“Eversource” or the “Company”), please find the Company’s Petition requesting 
approval to adjust its Standard Cost Recovery Charge (“SCRC”) for effect on February 1, 2024 
pursuant to Puc 202.01(a) and Puc 203.06, the requirements of RSA 374-F:3 and RSA 369-B:3, 
the Agreement to Settle PSNH Restructuring (Revised and Conformed) in Docket No. DE 99-
099 (“Restructuring Settlement”), the 2015 Public Service Company of New Hampshire 
Restructuring and Rate Stabilization Agreement in Docket No. DE 14-238 (the “2015 
Agreement”), and Order No. 26,099 (January 30, 2018) in Docket No. DE 17-096. Consistent 
with Order No. 26,658 (July 28, 2022) and Order No. 26,768 (January 30, 2023), the SCRC is 
now adjusted on an annual basis, effective as of February 1 each year. 

 
In support of this Petition, Eversource encloses the supporting testimony and attachments 

of Yi-An Chen and Edward A. Davis. As stated in their joint testimony, Eversource is not 
proposing specific SCRC rates and separate adders at this time, but will update its estimates with 
current data prior to a hearing on the merits for purposes of Commission approval. 

 
As set forth in the enclosed testimony, the Company respectfully requests that the 

Commission schedule a hearing expeditiously and approve the Petition no later than January 25, 
2024, to allow for rates effective February 1, 2024. 

 
Please add the following names and email addresses to the service list for this docket: 
 
Yi-An Chen yi-an.chen@eversource.com 
Edward A. Davis edward.davis@eversource.com  
Bryant Robinson bryant.robinson@eversource.com  
Sandra Gagnon sandra.gagnon@eversource.com 
NHregulatory nhregulatory@eversource.com  

 

780 N. Commercial Street 
P.O. Box 330 
Manchester, NH 03105-0330 
 
David K. Wiesner 
Senior Counsel  
 
Phone: 603-634-2961 
David.Wiesner@eversource.com 
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Consistent with current Commission policy, this filing is being made electronically only 
and paper copies will not follow.  If you should have any questions, please contact me. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ David K. Wiesner 
 
      David K. Wiesner 
      Senior Counsel 
Enclosures 
cc: DE 23-091 Service List 
 


